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Special Meeting

December 14, 2021 at 130 Town Hill Road
Meeting called to order at 7:15 p.m. by Vice-Chairman, Fran Stoffer.  Gary Colbert, Susie Horn, Fran Stoffer, and Sibyl Pellum in attendance.  
Old Business
· Minutes from the June 1, 2021 public hearing and special meeting were approved.  The August and October meetings were cancelled.  Motion by Gary Colbert, second by Fran Stoffer.
· The new sidewalk in front of the church and adjacent lot was installed recently by the town.  Gary Colbert (property owner) and Susie Horn (St. John’s Church) confirmed that neither had been notified of the project prior to start of construction.  Fran will investigate and contact the building inspector.  She will also invite Dan Jerram, first selectman, to our next meeting.
New Business

· Meeting dates for 2022 will be the third Tuesday (except December) of every other month.  Motion by Sibyl Pellum, second by Gary Colbert.

· February 15

· April 19

· June 21 (annual meeting)

· August 16

· October 18

· December 13

· Michael Lehmann has resigned from the Commission.  Susie Horn has agreed to resign as an alternate and become a full commissioner (filling the vacancy).  Fran Stoffer will notify Town Hall.
Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 15.
Respectfully submitted,

Sibyl Pellum, Clerk
cc: 
Board of Selectmen


Town Clerk
